Joint Town Council and School Finance Committee Meeting Notes 
COUNCIL CHAMBERS

Falmouth Town Hall 

MARCH 27th, 2019 – 5:30PM
Members Attendance: Ted Asherman (Town Council)
Others in Attendance: Claudia King (Town Council); Caleb Hemphill (Town Council Chair); 
Julie Fraser (School Board); Jen Libby (School Board);  

Nathan Poore (Town Manager); Peter McHugh (Finance Director); Susan Gibney (Accountant); Amy Lamontagne (Assistant Town Manager); Dan O’Shea (School  Director of Finance and Operations); Geoff Bruno (School Superintendent); Gene Kucinkas (School Director of Special Services).
The meeting was called to order @ 5:45PM.  There was not a quorum of Finance Committee members present so it was decided to move forward with the Budget Presentations. 
1. Presentation of proposed FY 2020 Town Budget.

a. Nathan Poore and Peter McHugh presented a Power Point summary of the FY 2020 Budget proposal highlighting the budget challenges and solutions and proposing a Mil rate increase of .09 or 2.85% to the Town portion of the tax rate.  Significant highlights include:
i. Increased demand for Fire/EMS services combined with a decline in volunteers has produced coverage issues.  To help cover daytime weekday hours the Fire Department is hiring an Engine 2 Operator.  

ii. The Fire Department is changing the pension plan to the 3C plan to aid in recruiting as many of the surrounding municipalities offer this plan. 
iii. The addition of a School Resource officer to the Police Department in January 2019 and a Fire Department EMA Captain in January 2019 create an additional ½ year expense in 2020.  

iv. Police Department costs increased 5% in FY20 due to a department restructure designed to enhance service capabilities. 
v. Debt Service for the voter-approved Library Construction Bond is $263K in FY20. 

vi. A part-time position was added to the FY20 Budget split between the 4 TIF Districts ($11K) and Town operating expenses ($11K) to improve Town Communication and work on special projects.

vii. The Wastewater Department Budget calls for a 3% increase to user fees increasing the monthly rate to $44.19 per month.

1. Councilor King requested a change in the Revenue pie chart to split the Property Tax revenue slice into slices for  commercial and residential.

2. Presentation of the proposed FY2020 School Budget.

a. School Superintendent Geoff Bruno and School Director of Finance and Operations Dan O’Shea presented a Power Point summary of the proposed FY2020 Falmouth School Budget.

i. School expenditures are projected to increase 4.83% and represent a roll forward budget increase of 4.31% and new requests representing an increase of 0.52%.

ii. The expense increase impact on the mil rate is projected to be $.40 on the school portion of the tax rate.

iii. State General Purpose Aid to Education is projected to increase by $556K based on the Governor’s proposed budget.
iv. Enrollment projections show a total of 2,143 students in the fall of 2019, an increase of 16 or .75%.  Student enrollment trends from 2009 through the 2020 projection show a very stable enrollment with  a range going from a high of 2,151 in FY12 to a low of 2,099 in FY18.  This tight range makes managing class sizes more predictable.
1. Councilor Asherman asked how enrollment is projected.

a. Projections are based on live birth data for Falmouth, historical in-migration trends and normal class movements from grade to grade.  The school had Wandell Consulting do and enrollment study and projection and used that in the projection as well.

b. The Total tax mil rate increase includes .09 for Town, $.40 for the school and .03 for the County for a total of .52 or 3.18% to 16.99.
c. There was much discussion following the presentation regarding the budget proposal.  
i. Nathan reminded the group that the Budget Public Hearing is set for next Wednesday April 3rd at 7PM in Council Chambers.

d. The meeting was adjourned at 7:45PM

Respectfully submitted by Peter McHugh
